



# **Lancaster University Archery Club**

## **Executive Committee Meeting Minutes**

Date – 27<sup>th</sup> January 2023

Time – 6.00pm

**Week of Meeting:** 12

**Chair:** Adam Pettigrew

**Location:** Furness

**Invitees:** Adam Pettigrew (AP), Lucy Clarke (LC), Sky Beardmore (SB), Thea Moores (TM), Liam Wylie (LW), Daniel Hudson (DH), Anna Ferguson (AF), Jamie Walker (JW), Katie Roadknight (KR), Konstantinos Charalambous (KC)

**Members Present:** Adam Pettigrew, Sky Beardmore, Thea Moores, Liam Wylie, Daniel Hudson, Anna Ferguson, Katie Roadknight, Nye

---

### ***Agenda:***

- Officer Reports
- Updating Website
- Manual Handling
- NEUAL
- BUCS
- AGM
- Taster Session
- Bailrigg FM
- Black Jazzes
- AOB

### ***Motion:***

#### **Officer Reports**

AP – ran refreshers with TM. Printed and signed Vladas contract

LC – emailed Juliet about a postal for the NEUAL league match



TM – got the mail. Helped out at refreshers. Sorted the tickets for the taster session. Been sorting out some membership stuff, making sure everyone who only had term 1 membership is now buying term 2 membership if they continue to shoot. Inquired about manual handling training. Spoke to Ed about BUCS and the taster session

KR – Vlada is round tonight. Planned beginner's course

LW – been helping people with equipment

DH – put together a boss stand

JW – made some posts

### **Updating Website**

JW – needs to remove Jesse and Anna from the website

### **Manual Handling**

TM – sport centre can do the training for us, we just need to give numbers and a timeframe. Need to make an announcement for it – we need numbers and we'll just say we want to do it ASAP

### **NEUAL (League and Indoors)**

LC – only Kristian so far for NEUAL so probably just going to send him on the train

LC – need to tell Juliet a date for our postal. Going to do it Week 18 and possibly on the Monday

LC – UoM want us to host their match but inclined to say no since we can't even get the hall for our own match, and so that the new exec don't get landed with a competition straight away

### **BUCS**



TM - spoke to Ed at SU today, told him we're going Stirling and that Jesse is going Manchester. He said that *they* sort transport for BUCS, so we don't have to worry about it anymore

## **AGM**

LC – want to have the AGM soon so that the current exec are still around to help out until Roses when handover will officially happen

AP - Week 6, Wednesday?

## **Taster Session**

KR - Going to do a big group warmup with newbies + experienced archers

## **Bailrigg FM**

AP – wanting to improve their sport coverage. Going to give them the date of our postal shoot so they can practice at an 'actual' competition

## **Black jazzes**

Nye – spoke to Northern Archery about it. Neo's are cheap and easy. £5 per arrow. They'll come full length anyway. As an alternative to the BJs. Just need to give Nye a cheque and they'll sort it

DH – £360 for 72. £180£ for 36. £540 for 108

AP – get the 72 arrows, we can see how it goes and start filtering out the old and crap ones. Getting Neo's will save us money on cutting down arrows

Nye can place the order on the 4<sup>th</sup> February

## **AOB**

KR – would be good if S+E could do a bow repair and refletching workshop



Announcements:

- Manual handling training
- New beginners need a club membership
- NEUAL indoors
- Need a new social sec
- Agm coming up, invite them to exec meetings
- Need to find the job role descriptions and the signup sheets

***Meeting adjourned – 6.33***